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$250-M lumber plant deal at hand
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 By Mia Rabson

A Vancouver-based lumber company has committed to building a new $250-million manufacturing plant northeast of Winnipeg.

The Ainsworth Lumber Co. plant will create 350 direct and 280 indirect jobs and will produce oriented strand board (OSB), a plywood-like product mainly used in home building for roofing, walls and floors.

Ainsworth is the fourth largest producer of OSB in North America with plants in Minnesota, Alberta, British Columbia and Ontario.

While Ainsworth and the province have reached agreement to build the plant, they have yet to iron out details such as location and when it will be operating.

"It's a very very significant investment in the eastern region of the province," said Premier Gary Doer. "It will create hundreds of jobs and be very good for our economy."

The province has agreed to allocate 838,000 cubic metres of timber to Ainsworth each year, in a renewable 20-year license. (That amount of timber would fill almost 21,000 40-foot shipping containers.)   First Nations have been consulted because much of the wood in question is part of their traditional harvesting area.

Ainsworth and the government began talking last year, after Manitoba put out a request for proposals to develop hardwood in the Interlake and southeastern Manitoba in conjunction with a consortium of aboriginal bands known as the First Nations Limited Partnership.

Those regions have more than 15 First Nations communities and contain one of the largest inventories of unallocated hardwood in Manitoba.

In March 2005, the province and the First Nations put out a request for proposals seeking an industry partner to join them to develop the available hardwood inventory in the region and Ainsworth was the successful respondent.

Doer said the company and the province have both committed to ensuring this is a good deal for First Nations, and may include guaranteeing a certain number of jobs for First Nations workers.

He said the timber allocation comes from existing forests designated for logging. Much of the areas logged in southeastern Manitoba take only softwood trees, leaving hardwoods behind.

Oriented strand board (OSB) only uses hardwoods such as birch and poplar.

The new plant is contingent on further negotiation between Ainsworth, the provincial government and affected First Nations but Doer said the final details of the agreement are "very close."   The Ainsworth plant will be the second OSB plant in Manitoba. Louisiana Pacific has operates an OSB plant in Swan Valley in western Manitoba since 1996. It has the capacity to produce 488 million square feet of OSB a year.
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